
 

 

 

From the President 
 
I am sitting here 8 days before Christmas with the rain tipping down for yet 
another day! We have had nearly a foot (300ml for the young) of rain since 
the beginning of October. This may be normal for farmers in the West   

Country, but quite a shock for our farming system where our spring calving cows generally stay out all 
winter. Letôs hope that some colder, drier weather arrives soon. 
 
This year is the 140th as a Breed Society and we welcome the influx of new members and the          
accompanying steady rise of Breeding Cow numbers. Overall, the workload for Sue in the office has 
grown and as the importance of the website increases, we are grateful for all she does. I would also 
like to thank all those working for the good of the Society, often behind the scenes. These include the 
farmers & stockmen who exhibit at our shows, the judges and stewards who enable these events to 
take place, and all those who give up their time to sit on the Council providing their wisdom and     
experience to assist in the smooth running of the Society. It is a very inclusive forum and we are     
always looking for fresh faces with new ideas to join us.    
 
Any message this year cannot escape mention of the óBô word! Now with the election complete and 
the governmentôs majority restored, we can expect the starting line to be crossed! Letôs hope that in 
the long term, the optimists will be proved correct and the pessimistic concerns amount to nothing. 
The beef and sheep producers do seem to be at greater risk in the short term than many of the other 
agricultural sectors. I do hope that we donôt get óTrumpedô into accepting American beef and all the 
issues that go with that. 
 
As the New Year begins, please do all try to come along to the shows, sales, farm walks, exhibitions 

and prize giving in order to keep the Society moving forward in this very competitive world. 

Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year to one and all! 

James Holdstock 



HAILSHAM FATSTOCK SHOW 
 
CHAMION SUSSEX AND CHAMPION STEER J. Howard (Coopers Herd), 
570kg at 14 months sold £2.05 kg £1168.50 
 

ASHFORD CATTLE SHOW 
 
CHAMPION SUSSEX from Homewood School YFC Sussex sired crossbred 
steer 495kg 190ppkg £938 
 
1st Purebred Sussex Steer from L. Stevens & Sons Boxted Herd 630kg 
208ppkg £1,310.40 
Sussex Steer from L. Stevens & Sons Boxted Herd 540kg 226ppkg £1,220.40 

If you have any articles or photographs you would 
like to see in our Newsletters and possibly on Fa-
cebook and our Website, please send them in to 

the office. 

 
WILLYUNG SUSSEX  
HIT TOP SPOT !!!  

 

CHAMPION PAIR  
OF WA BRED FEMALES 

 
At the Albany Agricultural Show 

 
Congratulations to Alister and Doreen Lyon and to 
Robert for producing them in the ring. 

We are looking for a mature bull and a 
cow with an autumn born calf to go on 
our stand.  The event is being held in 
Darlington on 28th May.  Darlington is 
in a TB4 so that is not a problem this 
year when the animals return.   
The animals do need to be halter bro-
ken so ex show animals are perfect for 
this.   

 
If you think you can help by lending us animals please contact the Society Office. 



http://www.sussex.co.za/p23/sussex-2020/sussex-centenary-2020.html 



JOIN SIGNET BEEFBREEDER 
 

Make a difference to your herd and the breed 
 

Breeders who subscribe to Signet Beefbreeder will receive a retrospective discount on their Capitation 
Fees.   
20% for Weight Recording and a further 20% for Scanning.   
A maximum discount of £500 per annum will be  allowed. 
For more information  
Contact: Samuel Boon, AHDB, Signet Breeding Services,  
Stoneleigh Park, Kenilworth, Warwickshire, CV8 2TL 
Tel: 024 7647 8829 Fax: 024 7641 9071  Email: Samuel.Boon@eblex.ahdb.org.uk 

REGISTERING BULLS 
 

This must be done between 300 and 570 days. 
 

Bulls should be weighed between 300 and 570 days old. 
 

Got a good bull calf? 
 

Consider selling or sending him, at weaning, to an experienced bull producer to prepare for  
registration. If breeders work together there is a greater opportunity to expand the bloodlines available. 

POLLED ?   
Will all calves sired be polled?    

GENETIC TESTING FOR THE POLLED GENE 
 

We are now able to offer genetic testing for the polled gene. 
Do you need or want to know if an animal is  

homozygous polled? 
For more information and test kits please contact the Societyôs Office. 



YOUTH MEMBERSHIP 
 

This is for youngsters between the ages of 13 and 18 or in full time education. 
 

YOUTH MEMBERSHIP IS FREE 

2020 MEMBERSHIP PAYMENT 
 

Invoices will be sent out early next year. 
 

If payment is not received by 31st March your membership may be cancelled 

CAPITATION 2020 
 

This is how payment is made for the registration of female 
calves. 

 
Payment is made for all cows/heifers due to calf in the year. 

 
The discounted payment of £11 is due by 31st March. 

 
Payment and forms returned late should pay the full Capitation 

Fee of £22. 
 

Forms will be sent out early next  year 

BIRTH RETURNS - Ways to send in your Birth Returns 
 
Complete the handwritten forms that are supplied as part of a self carbonat-
ing book. 
 
Send in a print out from Farmplan or similar.  Several of you already do this 
and please continue to do so. 
 
Request a list your breeding females in a Birth Return format [tick box on 
Capitation Form] which will simply require you to enter details of calves 
and sire/s. 
 
Birth Returns must have the complete information.  Date of Birth.  Full ear 
tag number.  Sex.  Polled or not polled.  Details of Sire and Dam. 
 

2019 BIRTH RETURNS ARE DUE NOW !! 



DIARY DATES 2020 
 

 
January   Membership Payment Due 
March   Capitation Payment Due 
17th April  Spring Show & Sale / Society AGM 
27th April to 
3rd May   South African Centenary Congress 
23rd May   Heathfield Show 
28th May   Beef Expo, Darlington 
11-13th June  South of England Show 
1-2nd July  Royal Norfolk Show 
10-12th July  Kent County Show 
30-31st August Edenbridge & Oxted Show 
September  Society Farm Walk & Prize Giving 
   
We hope to have other events / farm visits as well and will keep you informed 

Merry Christmas 
and a 

Happy New Year 
 

Sue Kennedy 


